
WOLTERS FIELD ADVISORY GROUP 

MEETING – November 4, 2010 

The members of the Advisory Group present at this meeting were: 

Paul Shafer – HP Chief of Police 

Chris O’Neill – HP Police Department 

Mary Anderson – City of Highland Park 

Bobbie Monroe – Athletic Director, HPHS 

Kevin Fassett – Wolters Field neighbor 

Brigid Ohlwein – Wolters Field neighbor 

 

Upon approval by the District 113 Board of Education president and the Mayor of Highland Park, David 

Greenberg will join the Advisory Committee as a Wolters Field neighbor. 

 

A motion to approve the agenda for the meeting was made by Paul Shafer, seconded by Mary Anderson.  

The vote to approve was unanimous. 

 

A motion to approve the August minutes was made by Paul Shafer, seconded by Chris O’Neill.  The vote 

to approve was unanimous. 

 

The fall lighted event schedule for 2010 was reviewed.   We used 13 regular lighted event nights and 4 

special occasions, where lights were turned on to finish an event safely.  Spring dates will be posted by 

late winter for the spring. 

 

Chris O’Neill reported that there were very few incidents reported regarding traffic issues or other issues 

on Football nights this past fall.   

 

The Advisory Committee meeting times were discussed.  Paul Shafer made a motion to leave the May 

and November meeting times at 5:00pm and move the August meeting time to 6:00pm.  This was 

seconded by Brigid Ohlwein and unanimously approved.   

 

A concern was raised by Brigid Ohlwein, on behalf of some neighbors, on the signage prohibiting the use 

of the new artificial field by the public.  Bobbie Monroe explained the issue of liability on the part of 

District 113.  David Greenberg raised a question about the presence of geese still in the backfield at 

Wolters. 

 

Paul Shafer made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Kevin Fassett.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 5:25pm. 


